AUTUMN NEWS LETTER 2020

Dear Friends, Covid19 has certainly caused many changes this year, but through prayer the Lord can show us how to turn the negatives into possibilities. I would therefore like to share a couple of testimonies.

No Churches allowed to operate, In Africa this is especially difficult as very few people have internet, but all have radios. This has resulted in three Sunday morning radio church services and a weekly youth service via WhatsApp from England, that continues to reach millions in Sierra Leone and Liberia.

Mass job losses especially effecting African countries. This has resulted in more radio programs teaching "Farming God's Way" We are getting wonderful testimonies from many people who are successfully growing vegetables to feed their families.

Many people have asked me, "Why has God allowed Covid19 to happen." I believe He has allowed it to happen to make people think about their lives and where they are going. Everything has let us down, jobs, money, holidays sports etc. only one has not let us down and that is Jesus. The Lord is wanting His people to repent where needed and draw closer to Him in prayer than ever before. Jesus is coming back very soon and His bride must make herself ready. The people in the world are also now more open to listen and receive the Good News. Sharing our testimony with others on the streets, parks etc has therefore become much easier. It is a call to wake up and to live and witness for the Lord before it's too late.

OTHER NEWS.

Pastor Bobor bought three acres of swamp land to grow rice on. We sent him £850 to purchase this land and Bobor has already cleaned it and planted the rice. He will be able to harvest three crops of rice a year from this land to feed all the orphans and host families throughout the year. The excess rice will be sold to raise money for other needs such as clothing, school books etc. This is yet another way to bring the work that we do overseas more self-sufficient, especially due to the times we are all living in these days.

Testimonies from our Farming God's Way Programs.

Dear evangelist

Greetings in Jesus name. Praise God for the radio farming teaching here in Sierra Leone. Most people who listen to the farming teaching on radio are benefiting lot by implementing the ideas from the teaching.

Here is another testimony of brother James of Kpai Village in Kenema District He said, "We have been listening to the farming teaching. We have been able to implement it and now have a good farm of cassava and rice. We can now use the ideas to cultivate and harvest a sustainable food for the family and even able to sell some food for other amenities like clothes, school needs and medical needs for the family. I really appreciate the teaching as a help to improve our farming system today.



James showing Bobor his cassava.





Mr Bockaries corn. Bobor buys a 3 acre swamp.



Segbwema church leadership team.

Dear evangelist Suzanne

Greetings from Sierra Leone. I want to thank God for the organic farming teaching program. Since this program started here many have been imparted in their sustenance farming based on this teaching. For quite a long time no innovation was here on how to improve the farming system. But due to the organic farming teaching on radio, we have so much testimony today. Here is a farmer Mr. Bockarie who has been following your teaching on organic farming and has greatly implemented the ideas on his corn farm that I visited couple of days ago. We appreciate your great teaching of improving the farming system today. God bless you, Bobor.

Segbwema Church is completed and open. Quote from the email, "Yesterday's Sunday service was so powerful as many people attended and were very excited about the church construction. The chief attended the service and commented on the church greatly. He appreciates all of you for this kind of development ever got in the community."

Thank you everybody for making all this possible. None of this could have been achieved without you.